
Minutes of the Leverett Board of Health   Leverett Town Hall 
 
Meeting Date: May 18, 2009     Meeting Start Time: 7:05 
PM 
 
Board Members Present:  Dauchy, Zipkowitz, Hillman, Phillips 

    Absent:    Fair 
 
Clerk: Sue Nagy 
 

1. Dauchy moved to accept the minutes of the 5/4/2009 meeting as 
amended. Philips seconded. Unanimous approval.  Motion passed. 

 
2. Brian Blinn (present) 3 Dudleyville Road, owner Cliff Blinn. Requesting 

application for a new well permit. Fee has been paid. Permit signed by 
Hillman. 

 
3. The Board of health was interviewed by Ms. Valerie Carlson who is affiliated 

with the CDC (Center for Disease Control) MDPH (Mass Dept. of Public 
Health) and the Franklin County Emergency Preparedness Coalition. The 
interview was focused on Western Mass Needs Assessment. Permission was 
given to record the interview. 

 
4. PUBLIC HEARING regarding 142-144 Montague Road, DSCP# R2008-07-21B, 

owner David Biddle, (Not Present) for variance of Leverett Code 218-6.2 
property line set back was re-opened at 8: 04 PM.  Dauchy moved to 
continue hearing on 6/1/2009 at 8:00 PM. Philips seconded. Motion passed. 

 
5. Steve Ball, HA (Health Agent) arrived at 8:35PM. Asked clerk to mail certified 

letter with return receipt to Mr. David Biddle owner 142-144 Montague Rd., 
and current tenants. 

 
6. Pete Wilson (present) requesting application for a well permit for 106 

Hemenway Rd., owner Gail Alt. Received from Wilson Construction check 
#7128, for $75.00, dated 5/18/2009 for a well permit at 106 Hemenway 
Road. Permit signed by Dauchy. 

 
7. Received from Harold Griswold check #6543, dated 5/18/2009 for $350.00 

DSCP application, Septic Design Plans and request for variance for repair of 
an existing septic system at 50 Montague Road, DSCP# R2009-05-18A. The 
Board scheduled a Public Hearing on the Request for a Variance from 
Section 218-6.2 of the Leverett Code regarding setback of a septic system 
from a property line for Monday, June 1, 2009 at 8:15 PM in the Leverett 
Town Hall regarding 50 Montague Road, owner Harold Griswold.  

 
8. Hillman reported on a meeting regarding the town’s EDS plan and the 

sense that other town officials expect the Board of Health to be more 
involved. 



 
9. Received various pumping reports. Clerk will file. 

 
Meeting adjourned 10:00 PM 

 
Next meeting Monday, June 1, 2009 @ 7:00 PM. 
 
Susan Nagy, Clerk 


